
 

The switch to running GO trains on the Davenport Diamond elevated guideway as of 

Monday, March 27 has been postponed. 

Over the past week, during planning and commissioning to begin running revenue service 

trains on the Davenport Diamond Guideway, Metrolinx identified the need for additional 

tests, training, and procedures prior to running revenue service trains on the guideway. 

Given this is a permanent switch from existing tracks to the new guideway, we want to be 

certain the system has gone through further testing and commissioning so there are no 

customer impacts.  

Construction on the project and revenue service on the Barrie Line will continue while this 

planning work takes place, including the planned major track closure for the 25th and the 

26th. During this time, buses will replace Barrie Line GO Trains to allow for maintenance 

happening between Bradford and Downsview Park GO. More information can be found here: 

https://www.metrolinx.com/en/news/buses-to-replace-barrie-line-go-trains-this-weekend 

Metrolinx will provide customers and the local community an update before the trains make 

the switch to the new guideway. 

We encourage you to follow us for regular updates on Twitter @GOExpansion 
You can find out more about the Davenport Diamond project at                                                                            

www.metrolinx.com/davenport 

Write to us at: torontowest@metrolinx.com  
Tel: 416-202-6911 
Sign up for the Toronto West Community Newsletter 

www.metrolinx.com/subscribe 
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